
Submitter: Pateicia Perett 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: Senate Committee On Rules 

Measure, Appointment or Topic: SB210 

Vote by mail has been a secure method of voting in Oregon for decades. There has 

been no widespread fraud or other negative actions that would justify changing our 

method of voting. It would, however, disenfranchise many voters who are unable to 

travel to polls or whose work schedule prevents them from going to a poll location 

during hours of operation. There is zero justification for this bill. The one and only 

reason Republicans want to end mail-in ballots is to disenfranchise Oregon voters 

and appease Donald Trump and his supporters, who are in the minority in Oregon. 

The vast majority of Oregonians from both parties support vote by mail. They know 

the value of making voting accessible for the greatest number of Oregonians. DO 

NOT SUPPORT SB 210.  


